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Cost Recovery for Contaminated Sites 
 

 
DEC’s Responsibility 
One of the Department of Environmental 
Conservation’s regulatory responsibilities is to 
oversee contaminated site cleanup work. This 
means that DEC is to make sure that sites are 
cleaned up to meet state standards, and to protect 
human health, safety, welfare and the 
environment.  
 
Cost Recovery 
DEC incurs many costs while carrying out this 
oversight mission and is required by state law to 
seek recovery of these expenses from the liable 
persons.  A liable person could be a private 
individual, a private company, or a public 
organization such as the local, state or federal 
government, including the military. DEC bills 
liable persons in order to recover its costs. 
 
Defense-State Memorandum of 
Agreement (DSMOA) 
The Department of Defense (DOD) and the State 
of Alaska have a Memorandum of Agreement 
which specifies how DEC’s cost recovery will be 
handled at sites where the military is the 
responsible person. DOD has similar agreements 
with most states. Through this cooperative 
agreement, DOD has agreed to reimburse DEC 

for oversight costs associated with the military's 
contaminated site work. The Memorandum of 
Agreement enables DEC and DOD to avoid the 
time and cost of billing, and provides a better 
method for coordination and cooperation during 
the cleanups. Project managers meet regularly to 
plan and negotiate work that is needed at each 
site. The agreement allows DEC to operate more 
efficiently and saves the state and federal 
government money.  
 
Relationship between DEC and DOD 
Some people interested in DOD contaminated site 
cleanups have expressed concern that DOD has 
“paid off” DEC. While DOD reimburses DEC for 
oversight costs, this does not diminish DEC’s 
regulatory authority over the military site 
cleanups. DOD is required by State law to 
reimburse DEC for these costs.  
 
How can I get more Information about 
DEC’s Cost Recovery or DSMOA? 
 
DEC Offices 
Anchorage: 269-7558 

Juneau: 465-5390 

Fairbanks: 451-2153 
 
This fact sheet is one of a series of free publications prepared by DEC to help people understand contaminated site 
cleanup issues. The others can be found at www.dec.state.ak.us/spar/faq.htm#csp 
 
For More Information 
Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation, Contaminated Sites Program 
Main Offices:  Anchorage: 907-269-7503 Juneau: 907-465-5390 Fairbanks: 907-451-2153 

Homepage: www.dec.state.ak.us/spar/csp/ 
 
This brochure is a free publication providing current information on DEC’s Contaminated Sites Remediation Program. Contents may be reprinted without permission; credit would be 
appreciated. The Alaska Department of Environmental Conservation complies with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. This publication is available in alternative 
communication formats upon request. Please contact the Contaminated Sites Program receptionist in Juneau through the Alaska Relay Service, TDD 1-800-770-8973/TTY or dial 711, 
or www.akrelay.com 

 


